
STAFF REPORT

Date: August 10, 2022

To: Mayor and City Council

Thru: Doug Thornley, City Manager

Subject:   Staff Report (For Possible Action): Approval of Construction Services 
Agreement with J-U-B Engineers, Inc., for the Dry Creek Restoration Project 
in an amount not to exceed $281,684. (Sewer Fund)

From: Theresa Jones

Department: Utility Services

Summary: J-U-B Engineers, Inc., will provide performance-monitoring, construction and 
permit compliance, surveying, inspection and materials testing for the Dry Creek Restoration 
Project. The project stabilizes 1900 linear feet of Dry Creek within the Reno Tahoe Airport. This 
section of the Dry Creek is the City’s responsibility to maintain. Staff recommends Council 
approve the agreement with J-U-B Engineers, Inc., in an amount not to exceed $281,684 (Sewer 
Fund).

Alignment with Strategic Plan: Infrastructure, Climate Change, and Environmental 
Sustainability

Previous Council Action: July 24, 2019 – Council approved an  Agreement with Dyer 
Engineering Consultants, Inc., for the Dry Creek Restoration Project design in the amount not 
to exceed $292,523.25.

Discussion:    Approximately 1900 feet of Dry Creek that runs along the southeast corner of the 
Reno Tahoe Airport eroded during flood events in early 2017, threatening the airport security 
fencing along the eastern edge of the Reno Tahoe Airport. Construction of channel stabilization 
measures is needed to prevent the failure of the airport’s security fencing.  This section of the 
Dry Creek is the City’s responsibility to maintain.  This Agreement will provide construction 
management services such as construction oversight, surveying, inspection, permit compliance 
and materials testing.    

Financial Implications: Funding for this project will be provided from the Sewer Fund as 
identified in the FY22/23 Capital Improvement Program.
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Legal Implications: Legal review completed for compliance with City procedures and Nevada 
law.

Recommendation: Staff recommends Council approval of the Construction Services 
Agreement with J-U-B Engineers, Inc., for the Dry Creek Restoration Project in an amount not 
exceed $281,684 (Sewer Fund) and authorize the Mayor to sign.

Proposed Motion: I move to approve staff recommendation.

Attachments:

JUB CM Agreement Dry Creek Restoration (PDF)


